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VARIANCE JUSTIFICATION 

232 E. Jacob Street 

The proposed variance, which will permit the applicant to encroach into the front yard 

setback requirement under Section 5.2.2 will not adversely affect the public health, safety, or 

welfare. The applicant proposes to develop an affordable multi-family residential community on 

the subject property. The proposed variance will not result in any impact to adjacent lots and will 

not affect the adjacent sidewalks. The accessibility of the building will also be maintained. The 

proposed variance is necessary to permit the applicant to fully utilize this property while still 

providing adequate screening to adjacent commercial lots.  

The variance will not alter the essential character of the general vicinity. The subject 

property was previously the location of a synagogue housed within a 3-story building built to the 

street.  The proposed development will be taller but will also be built close to the right of way 

line.  While the subject property is in the Traditional Neighborhood Form District, it is adjacent 

to property in the Downtown Form District. The proposed variance will create a transition 

between the Traditional Neighborhood and Downtown Form Districts.  

The variance will not cause a hazard or nuisance to the public as the applicant proposes to 

deviate from the setback as little as possible. The adjacent sidewalks will continue to be a minimum 

of 5’ wide. The southern portion of the property facing the brick alley requires an underground 

detention area. The proposed variance provides necessary space for the detention area. A needed 

retention basin to collect runoff is essential in this part of our community.  

The variance arises from special circumstances that do not generally apply to land in the 

vicinity of the project. The adjacent property uses are commercial. The minimal reduction to the 

required front yard setback will have no impact on surrounding properties and reflects the 

condition of the site before the synagogue was destroyed by fire.  

The strict application of the regulations would create an unnecessary hardship on the 

applicant. Due to the layout of the property and the limited space for expansion, the proposed 

variance effectively provides maximized usage and adequate screening to the adjacent properties, 

sidewalks, and roadway.  

The circumstances are not the result of actions taken by the applicant subsequent to the 

adoption of the zoning ordinance as the applicant has not yet developed or taken any action with 

respect to the property.  

 


